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LNTM No 51/20

PARTIAL OBSTRUCTION HASLAR LAKE - 23 SEPTEMBER 2020

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN by the Queen's Harbour Master Portsmouth that a temporary partial obstruction of
Haslar Lake is scheduled to take place between 0900 and 1800 on Wednesday 23 September 2020.

2. There is a requirement to conduct maintenance work on the 60ft Hugo Boss yacht to the southeast of “E” Pontoon
off Haslar Marina. The work entails lying the yacht on its side at 90 degrees, causing an obstruction of up to 40m in
length. This will reduce the total channel width by 50%. A 6.0m grey RIB will act as a guard vessel and will be on
station to assist and direct as necessary.

3. Mariners are requested to keep a good lookout and pass at slow speed and minimal wash while operations are
being conducted. A listening watch will be maintained on VHF Ch 11 throughout.

4. QHM Harbour Control will be kept informed of progress and will de-conflict movements with other marine traffic as
necessary. Harbour Control can be contacted on VHF Ch 11 or by telephoning 02392 723689 for the latest

information.

5. Cancel this Local Notice to Mariners 24 September 2020.

G A F Sherwood
Queen's Harbour Master

Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs and Recreational Sailing Organisations should ensure that the
contents of this Notice are made known to the masters or persons in charge of their vessels or craft.



